Ministry of Law and Human Rights

Minister Yasonna Laoly


Jalan H.R. Rasuna Said Kav 6-7

Jakarta Selatan, DKI Jakarta12940

Indonesië
Fax: +62 (0)21 525 3004

E-mail: rohumas@kemenkumham.go.id

Copy to:

Ambassade van de Republiek Indonesië 

H.E. de heer I Gusti Agung Wesaka Puja

Tobias Asserlaan 8

2517KC Den Haag

Fax: +31 70 364 33 31

E-mail: bidpen@indonesia.nl
(Plaats, datum)

Dear Minister,
I am writing to express my concern about Alnoldy Bahari. On 30 April 2018, the Pandeglang District Court in Banten Province sentenced him to five years imprisonment for Facebook posts deemed to be insulting of Islam and for allegedly spreading ‘hate speech’. Having only peacefully expressed his right to freedom of thought, conscience and religion, Alnoldy Bahari is a prisoner of conscience and must be immediately and unconditionally released.

I further call on you to repeal or amend all blasphemy provisions set out in laws and regulations which violate the rights to freedom of expression and thought, conscience and religion, and to ensure that judges and prosecutors are aware of Indonesia’s international human rights obligations and the need for the application of national law to be consistent with them.

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter. I am kindly awaiting your reply.

Yours sincerely,

(Naam, adres)
